
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

683-4333 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

 

Minutes 

December 12, 2006 

 

 

Called to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by co-chair, Paul Darr.  Those present from the 

Committee were: 

 

 Denise McGinnis  Paul Darr  David Cooper    

Lydia Reynolds  Joe Moreng  Steve Bliss   

 

Also present were Jody Kliska and Michele Rohrbach. 

 

Approval of Minutes – Minutes approved for October meeting. 

 

Announcements – RFC office will be closed week of Christmas. 

 

Old Business – Michele said she would call Janet because Janet said she had completed 

her study areas. 

 

Joe showed what he’s done to the map so far.  Thinks need to add additional trails in 

canal bank areas since canal bank trails may not happen for awhile. 

 

Area 17 still has question marks.  Need someone for 17.  Paul to talk to Tim about it. 

 

There was no further old business. 

 

New Business – Denise went to Los Colonias meeting.  Plans may include riverwalk.  

She has been asked to participate in Mesa County bridge review.   

 

There was no further new business. 

 

Committee Reports – No Thoroughfare Wash – Denise said she heard reason Mesa 

County didn’t want to sponsor grant was because of Tabor.  Working with landowners.  

$100,000 is being placed in CD until funds are needed.   

 

LiveWell – Had celebration last Thursday.  Will have event on trails day in June. 

 

Denise attended IGA meeting last Thursday.  She also went to Monument Road open 

house.  There will be four foot shoulders but no markings for bike lanes.  Lunchloop will 



have only one entrance rather than two.  BLM will be doing parking lot repairs but there 

are funding issues. 

 

Public Comment – Discussed bypass progress.  Paul asked about gravel sizing out by 

DOE. 

 

There was no further public comment. 

 

Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 5:55pm. 


